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The Near Northwest Management District (NNMD) Board of Directors met by web conference 
in regular session on Thursday, June 17, 2021.  The agenda included the following items: 
 

• Sonia Lopez Gimenes was sworn in as Director, Position 2. 

• The Board received reports from the District’s assessment advisor and bookkeeper. 

• The District’s audit firm presented the Fiscal Year 2020 Financial Statements Report and the 
Board approved the report. 

• Branding 
o Expansion of the mini murals project is moving forward. 
o Utilization of the District’s website and social media posts is increasing. 

• Economic and Business Development 
o The W Little York Sidewalk Project is underway. 
o Commissioner Rodney Ellis discussed a number of projects and concerns during the 

virtual Business Network Breakfast on June 10th. 
o The former site of The Gables Apartments on Holly View has been sold for 

redevelopment.  This could spur other projects on the Antoine Corridor. 

• White Oak Conference Center 
o Inquiries and bookings are increasing. 
o Harris County Public Health will hold a vaccination clinic on June 24th. 
o The White Oak Pool season is underway and membership is growing.  The Blue Marlins 

(youth) Swim Team hosted their final meet of the season. 

• Public Safety & Security 
o The Constables have started a proactive initiative to address parking lot break-ins and 

shoplifting at several shopping centers. 
o Security cameras are being replaced with higher resolution equipment. 
o A Multifamily Housing Meeting will be held on June 23rd.  

 
 
Planned NNMD events: 
Business Network Breakfast Thursday, September 2, 2021 

Speaker TBA 
White Oak Conference Center 

  
National Night Out Tuesday, October 5, 2021 

White Oak Bayou Village Shopping Center 
 


